
The Honorable Kay Granger, 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1026 Longworth House Office 
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Robert Aderholt, 
Subcommittee on Commerce, 
Justice, Science, and Related 
Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
266 Cannon House Office 
Washington, DC 20515 

April 29, 2022 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro, 
Chair  
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2413 Rayburn House Office  
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Matt Cartwright, 
Ranking Member 
Chair, Subcommittee on  
Commerce, Justice, Science,  
and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2102 Rayburn House Office  
Washington, DC 20515 

Re: State Attorneys General Support the Legal Services Corporation 

Dear Chair DeLauro, Ranking Member Granger, Chair Cartwright, and 
Ranking Member Aderholt, 

As state attorneys general, we respectfully request that you make a 
robust investment in the Legal Services Corporation (LSC) in the Fiscal 
Year 2023 Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies 
Appropriations bill to provide critical legal assistance to residents in 
need across the country.  

For nearly 50 years, federal LSC funding has provided essential legal 
services to low-income Americans—including families with children, 
renters and homeowners, farmers, veterans, the disabled, and the 
elderly. Often, LSC-funded programs are the sole source of legal help 
for families facing eviction, survivors escaping domestic violence, or 
elders fleeced by fraudsters. These sorts of problems have only 
increased in the wake of the pandemic.  And yet LSC has suffered 
from chronic underfunding for years, making it even more urgent to 
increase support for legal aid services at this critical moment. 



 

 
 

LSC-funded programs touch every state, territory, and congressional district, with 132 
independent nonprofit legal programs relying on LSC funding to serve nearly 3 million of our 
constituents each year.  In some states, LSC funds make up more than 80 percent of all 
legal assistance dollars for those who would otherwise go without an attorney. And we know 
that this funding is a wise investment. Assessments in states ranging from Louisiana to 
Indiana to Nevada have shown that funding legal assistance reduces the need for spending 
in other areas like temporary shelter, emergency medical treatment, and foster care.  
 
We have seen how access to legal representation helps achieve justice for the residents we 
serve. That is why we urge your continued efforts to meaningfully fund LSC. Thank you in 
advance for your support. 
 
 
cc:  The Honorable Nancy Pelosi, Speaker, U.S. House of Representatives 
 The Honorable Kevin McCarthy, Minority Leader, U.S. House of Representatives 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
  
 
 
Karl A. Racine     Douglas Peterson 
District of Columbia Attorney General Nebraska Attorney General  
 
   
 
 
Treg R. Taylor     Fainu'ulelei Ala'ilima-Utu 
Alaska Attorney General   American Samoa Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Rob Bonta     Phil Weiser 
California Attorney General   Colorado attorney General 
  



 

 
 

 
 
  
 
 
William Tong     Kathleen Jennings 
Connecticut Attorney General  Delaware Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Ashley Moody    Christopher M. Carr 
Florida Attorney General   Georgia Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
 
Leevin T. Camacho    Holly T. Shikada 
Guam Attorney General   Hawaii Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
 
Kwame Raoul     Tom Miller 
Illinois Attorney General   Iowa Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Derek Schmidt    Daniel Cameron 
Kansas Attorney General   Kentucky Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Aaron M. Frey     Brian Frosh 
Maine Attorney General   Maryland Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Maura Healey     Dana Nessel 
Massachusetts Attorney General  Michigan Attorney General 



 

 
 

  
 
 
Keith Ellison     Aaron D. Ford 
Minnesota Attorney General   Nevada Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
John M. Formella    Matthew J. Platkin 
New Hampshire Attorney General  Acting New Jersey Attorney General 
 
     
 
 
Hector Balderas    Letitia James 
New Mexico Attorney General  New York Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Josh Stein     Edward Manibusan 
North Carolina Attorney General  Northern Mariana Islands Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
John O’Connor    Ellen F. Rosenblum 
Oklahoma Attorney General   Oregon Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Josh Shapiro     Peter F. Neronha 
Pennsylvania Attorney General  Rhode Island Attorney General 
  
 
 
Jason R. Ravnsborg    Herbert H. Slatery III 
South Dakota Attorney General  Tennessee Attorney General 
  



 

 
 

 
 
   
 
 
Sean D. Reyes     T.J. Donovan 
Utah Attorney General   Vermont Attorney General 
 
 
  
 
Denise N. George    Jason Miyares 
Virgin Islands Attorney General  Virginia Attorney General 
  
 
 
 
Robert W. Ferguson    Joshua L. Kaul 
Washington Attorney General  Wisconsin Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Bridget Hill 
Wyoming Attorney General 



 

 

 
 
 

April 29, 2022 
 
The Honorable Patrick Leahy  The Honorable Richard Shelby 
Chair     Vice Chair 
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. Senate    U.S. Senate 
437 Russell Senate Office  304 Russell Senate Office 
Washington, DC 20510  Washington, DC 20510 
 
The Honorable Jeanne Shaheen The Honorable Jerry Moran 
Chair     Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Commerce, Subcommittee on Commerce, 
Justice, Science, and Related Justice, Science, and Related 
Agencies    Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. Senate    U.S. Senate 
506 Hart Senate Office  521 Dirksen Senate Office 
Washington, DC 20510  Washington, DC 20510 
 
Re: State Attorneys General Support the Legal Services Corporation  
 
Dear Chair Leahy, Vice Chair Shelby, Chair Shaheen, and Ranking 
Member Moran, 
  
As state attorneys general, we respectfully request that you make a 
robust investment in the Legal Services Corporation (LSC) in the Fiscal 
Year 2023 Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies 
Appropriations bill to provide critical legal assistance to residents in 
need across the country.  
 
For nearly 50 years, federal LSC funding has provided essential legal 
services to low-income Americans—including families with children, 
renters and homeowners, farmers, veterans, the disabled, and the 
elderly. Often, LSC-funded programs are the sole source of legal help 
for families facing eviction, survivors escaping domestic violence, or 
elders fleeced by fraudsters. These sorts of problems have only 
increased in the wake of the pandemic.  And yet LSC has suffered 
from chronic underfunding for years, making it even more urgent to 
increase support for legal aid services at this critical moment. 
 



 

 
 

LSC-funded programs touch every state, territory, and congressional district, with 132 
independent nonprofit legal programs relying on LSC funding to serve nearly 3 million of our 
constituents each year.  In some states, LSC funds make up more than 80 percent of all 
legal assistance dollars for those who would otherwise go without an attorney. And we know 
that this funding is a wise investment. Assessments in states ranging from Louisiana to 
Indiana to Nevada have shown that funding legal assistance reduces the need for spending 
in other areas like temporary shelter, emergency medical treatment, and foster care.  
 
We have seen how access to legal representation helps achieve justice for the residents we 
serve. That is why we urge your continued efforts to meaningfully fund LSC. Thank you in 
advance for your support. 
 
 
cc: The Honorable Charles Schumer, Majority Leader, U.S. Senate 
 The Honorable Mitch McConnell, Minority Leader, U.S. Senate 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
  
 
 
Karl A. Racine     Douglas Peterson 
District of Columbia Attorney General Nebraska Attorney General  
 
   
 
 
Treg R. Taylor     Fainu'ulelei Ala'ilima-Utu 
Alaska Attorney General   American Samoa Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Rob Bonta     Phil Weiser 
California Attorney General   Colorado attorney General 
  



 

 
 

 
 
  
 
 
William Tong     Kathleen Jennings 
Connecticut Attorney General  Delaware Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Ashley Moody    Christopher M. Carr 
Florida Attorney General   Georgia Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
 
Leevin T. Camacho    Holly T. Shikada 
Guam Attorney General   Hawaii Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
 
Kwame Raoul     Tom Miller 
Illinois Attorney General   Iowa Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Derek Schmidt    Daniel Cameron 
Kansas Attorney General   Kentucky Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Aaron M. Frey     Brian Frosh 
Maine Attorney General   Maryland Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Maura Healey     Dana Nessel 
Massachusetts Attorney General  Michigan Attorney General 



 

 
 

  
 
 
Keith Ellison     Aaron D. Ford 
Minnesota Attorney General   Nevada Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
John M. Formella    Matthew J. Platkin 
New Hampshire Attorney General  Acting New Jersey Attorney General 
 
     
 
 
Hector Balderas    Letitia James 
New Mexico Attorney General  New York Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Josh Stein     Edward Manibusan 
North Carolina Attorney General  Northern Mariana Islands Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
John O’Connor    Ellen F. Rosenblum 
Oklahoma Attorney General   Oregon Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Josh Shapiro     Peter F. Neronha 
Pennsylvania Attorney General  Rhode Island Attorney General 
  
 
 
Jason R. Ravnsborg    Herbert H. Slatery III 
South Dakota Attorney General  Tennessee Attorney General 
  



 

 
 

 
 
   
 
 
Sean D. Reyes     T.J. Donovan 
Utah Attorney General   Vermont Attorney General 
 
 
  
 
Denise N. George    Jason Miyares 
Virgin Islands Attorney General  Virginia Attorney General 
  
 
 
 
Robert W. Ferguson    Joshua L. Kaul 
Washington Attorney General  Wisconsin Attorney General 
 
  
 
 
Bridget Hill 
Wyoming Attorney General 
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